

TOWN OF St. JOHN PO BOX 298 St. JOHN, WA 99171-0298 (509)648-3905

SPECIAL MEETING December 3, 2024

Mayor Webb called the meeting to order. Councilmembers Bezdicek, Hamshar, Hinds, and Smick, Public Works Steven Engles and Steve Gibson and Community members, Marie Kelch, Susan Blumenshein, Dale Schneidmiller, Darrel Stubbe, Donny Engfer & children, Penny Hinds, Donna Hinds, Neil & Kim Nelson, Bev Leritte, Mike Thomas and the town clerk attended the meeting.

Thread Catchers presented Council Member Hinds with a quilt for his many years of service to the Parks and Rec, Museum, Christian Life Assembly Church, continued service on the Town Council, and the many numerous activities and causes he and his wife support in the community.

Discussion on the 2025 budget took place. After questions were asked and answered it was moved by Bezdicek and seconded by Hinds to approve the 2025 budget.

The Park Pavilion was also discussed. New quotes were given to the council for their review. After the council has a chance to review the quotes and the website, the topic will be revisited. Mayor will look into if the engineered plans can be purchased and someone local can construct it.

No request for additional comments was stated. It was moved by Mayor Webb, seconded, and unanimously agreed to adjourn. The Meeting was adjourned at 9:25 AM.

F. Shani Hergert

CLERK-TREASURER

Michael G. Webb

MAYOR